DECEMBER 2022 WOODLAWN PARK CITY COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES (Revised)

The Woodlawn Park City Council met in person on Monday, December 19, 2022. Present were:
Mayor Larry Lewis, Council Members: Mike Brown, Nancye Claypool, George Langford, Tom
Nunn, Ed Purcell, and Doug Watson. Also in attendance were: Chief Mike Koenig, Charlie
Veeneman, Pat Merrick and Attorney, Matt Carey.

The Meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. The meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance
followed by a roll call of Council Members.

The Council reviewed the Minutes for November 2022. Mike Brown made a motion to accept
the Minutes and Tom Nunn seconded the motion. All voted aye and the Minutes were
accepted.

The Council reviewed the Treasurer’s Report for November 2022. Tom Nunn made a motion to

accept the Report and Mike Brown seconded the motion. All voted aye and the Report was
accepted.

Pat Merrick had nothing new to report.

Chief Mike Koenig gave his report: City Citations: 0, Warnings: 6, State Citations: 0, All Assists: O,
Police Backup: 0, Miscellaneous: 29, Reports: 0. Gas: $205.96. Gallons: 53.877. Miscellaneous
Expenditures: $100 (Membership to Kentucky Association of Chiefs of Police). He was recently
contacted by The Kentucky League of Cities regarding them scheduling their next agency audit
on 1/23/2023. This will cause more administrative time needed to ensure we achieve the
highest scores. He has also put together the 2022 Annual Report that will be ready for the first

Council Meeting in January 2023.
Variance Request: None
Resident’s Comments: None

Old Business: None

New Business: The Council made a motion to appoint Heather Davis to the Code Enforcement
Board. All Members voted aye and the appointment was made.

Mayor’s Report

The Mayor handed out the State of the City Report. The state of the city continues to be good.
Information included Financials, Public Safety, City Ordinance Codification, Public Health, City
Services, Communications, Community Activities, and Beautification.



Looking Ahead: With this being his eighth and final year of his second term as Mayor, He now
turns the gavel over to Mayor-elect Mike Brown. With his leadership, he knows the State of the
City will continue to be good!

Council Focus

City Hall: Nancye Claypool reported people are continuing to use the Little Library in front of
City Hall.

Infrastructure: Tom Nunn has two quotes for sidewalk repairs. He will take care of it after the
new year. There was a gas leak on one of the street lights. L G & E will make the repair.

New Moves/Rentals: Doug Watson reported one house sold at 814 Beechwood Road and
closed on December 19, 2022. There are no current listings in the city.

Fence/Building Permits: Mike Brown reported he had a resident ask about a permit for solar
roofing. Metro handles those permits.

Drainage: George Langford reported that he cleared drains on November 25,

Community Activities: Ed Purcell announced the winners of the Christmas Decorating Contest:
Brightest and Cutest: 4230 Alicent Road

Most Entertaining: 907 Ahland Road

Best Overall: 4250 Darbrook Road

Tom Nunn made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Doug Watson seconded the motion and all
voted aye and the meeting adjourned at 7:29 p.m.

Attorney Matt Carey swore in Mike Brown as Mayor and new Council Member Melinda Breslin,
as well as all current Council Members.

Respectfully submitted,
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Pat Merrick, City Clerk
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Larry Lewis, Mayor



